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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    

February 2024 

The Moonlight Run on March 23 is all about community! Many establishments in Lethbridge, including     
Nord-Bridge, have members, students, staff, and families who take part in the Moonlight Run year after year,     

promoting active lifestyles and fostering healthy relationships in the process. We can all be counted in as 
part of the Nord-Bridge community so make sure to include Nord-Bridge when you register! See the poster 
on page 9 of the Newsletter for more info on registration. Our team will be meeting at 7:30pm in front of the 

CASA doors and we will walk the course together! Hope to see you there! 
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Today on January 13, 2024 I am staying 
warm at home as I write this, and it is 
now -30C up from -40C  earlier this 
morning. I don’t remember temperatures 
like this since 1972 when we were ex-
pecting our first baby. We went out to get 
groceries on January 23, 1972. It was 
very cold and slippery. Ingrid slipped and fell into a drift, and 
we had a healthy baby boy that night. 
 
You will notice we are very busy here at Nord-Bridge - we 
now have more members than ever before. We are a victim 
of our own success. The Board is aware of these new chal-
lenges we face and a new five-year strategic plan coming out 
this year will give us some answers. 
 
Ingrid and I signed up for French classes with Louise Hamel. 
When we visit our family in Ontario in April, I hope we can 
impress our bilingual granddaughters with our improved  
pronunciation. Probably not. 
 
There’s lots going on this month at Nord-Bridge and I’m glad 
so many people can take advantage of our programs and 
events. Our programs would not be possible without volun-
teers so if you see a need, please step up and volunteer.   
 
If you have any questions about your computer or phone we 
have Tech Help with Al on February 8th and 15th in the main 
corridor. He has helped me out a couple of times in the past. 
 
Please remember our Annual General Meeting is on April 3, 
2024. My term as Board of Directors President ends but I will 
still be around as Past President for another three years. 
Please plan on coming to this important meeting, we need 
your input.  
 
“I am only one, but I am one. I cannot do everything, but I 
can do something. And because I cannot do everything, I will 
not refuse to do the something that I can do.”  
~Edward Everett Hale 
 

Enjoy February everyone, spring is coming. 

 

George Berg,  
                                                                                                                              
  

Board President  

 

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

Rates for New Memberships: $63.00 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Ben Felke Emily Lawson 

Donna Dressel Abe Martens 

Angela Maslanyk Lisa Bendfeld 

Cori Jorgenon Dan Brand 

Evelyn Straathof Randy Neufeld 

Kevin McLean Carol Stokell 

Francine Brophy Douglas Sivyer 

Calvin Dewit Andrew Bronson 

Bill Smolnicky Shelley Ramias 

Connie Larson Janet Youngdahl 

Marion McEntee Wayne McEntee 

Heather Warbrick Marvin Kirchner 

Arlo Neufeld Norma Wilson 

Rose Jurisich Sandy Wilson 

Carol Peters Debra Beverley 

Ken Lyons Joyce Lyons 

Patrick Bourque Takao Hirose 

Martha Albaugh Thomas Albaugh 

Michelle Kuzik Pauline Vatcher 

Barb Berndt Lise Omeara 

Pamala Donald Rolf Falschebner 

Karen Bechtold Kathie Ervin 

Welcome to 50 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

6 Anonymous 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  
program information, photos,  
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

We have a QR code for our website! You’ll 
find this QR code at our Newsletter stands 
in various locations such as London Drugs 

and Save-On Foods North. To scan this 
code, open the built-in camera app on a smart phone 
and point the camera at the QR code. Tap the banner 

that appears on the screen and you will be trans-
ferred to the Nord-Bridge website, where you can 
access our monthly newsletters under the About > 
Newsletters tab. See the Nord-Bridge Front Desk  

for more information! 

Executive Director’s  
Report 
  
Challenges, change, growth, success, 
headaches, frustration and smiles… 
these are just some of the stages we 
experience here at Nord-Bridge.    
Challenges new and old arise through-
out the day, week, month and year. 
The dreaded old challenge of keeping our parking lot 
cleared and as safe as  possible will always be a recur-

ring issue every winter. 
There will also be new 
challenges that pop up at 
the most unexpected time, 
like the water line break 
last month that forced us 
to shut down for the 
morning.  
 
Change comes in the form 
of moving programs and 
activities to different 
rooms or times to accom-
modate other programs. 
The growth stage of    

welcoming new members, and new programs to meet 
the needs of our evolving membership and community 
needs is on the rise. Success is one of the more     
challenging things to measure. One person’s definition 
of success will vary from the other. Nord-Bridge      
considers success in the form of seeing members who 
are active, socially engaged, and finding great value in 
their involvement at Nord-Bridge. Within all these    
stages, inevitably there will be headaches and frustra-
tions along the way; but we welcome these stages and 
will meet them head on with a “friendly” smile.  
 
A friendly reminder, the Annual General Membership 
Meeting will be on Wednesday, April 3rd at 9:30am in 
the Multi-Purpose Hall. Nord-Bridge will elect three (3) 
new Directors for a three (3) year term to our board. 
Nomination forms will be available at the Front Desk 
starting on Thursday, February 15th. Nominations will 
close on Friday, March 15, 2024 at 4:30 pm. For more 
details please see the notice on page 7 of this month’s 
Newsletter. If you would like more information please 
ask to speak with me with at the Front Desk. 
                                                                                                   

David Ng, 
                                                                             
Executive Director 
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Executive Committee 
President:  George Berg 
Vice-President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:  Harry Fischer 
Secretary:  Anne Pauls 
Past President: Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 
Second Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Third Year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorrie  Vos 
Dianne Smith 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 
Fundraising Coordinator  Megan Gray  

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept –May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of April 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 

need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNER 
 

Jan. 16 - Sherryl DeCoste $210.25 
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  

proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNER  
 

Jan. 26 - Bev Hinton $382.50 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 

with sound system and AV costs in the building.       
 

RECENT WINNERS 
 

Jan. 8 - Gord Vaselenak $80 Bob Cohine $80 
Jan. 15 - Charlie Lippa $35 

Lloyd Kanewischer $35 
Jan. 22 - Anne Pauls $75 Steve King $75 

Jan. 29 - Ernie Woodgate $62  
Betty Alexander $62 

 
Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 

  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

Valerie Arkinstall $200 
Mike & Diane Bennett $100 

Anonymous $208 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2024 
through Dec 31, 2024:  $1105.25 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE: 
 
UNDER CONSTRUCTION - Check back in March! 

Over 29 Years Experience 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 
Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   
 
 

 
Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  

*Now on the 2nd Monday of each month 
 Feb 12, March 11, Apr 8, May 13, June 10 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 



 

Page 9 



 

Page 10 



 

Page 11 

Seniors System Navigator    

Tax Tips for Seniors 
 
File a tax return! 
Many seniors that I see feel that since they didn’t earn an income, they don’t need to file a tax return. It is im-
portant to file because as a senior they are entitled to other supplements and credits. They need to file to receive 
the Guaranteed Income Support and other credits. If they file late, it could cause an interruption in the GIS  
benefits, and Climate Change and GST/HST credits. 
 
Split Pensions Income 
Did you know that seniors are allowed to split up to half of their eligible pension income with their partner? A senior can share a portion of 
their earnings with their spouse or common law partner. This can be beneficial when one partner has limited income, and the other has 
more. Another way a senior can reduce their taxes is through transfer of amounts. If a senior is unable to completely offset their age 
amount,     pension income and disability amount against their taxes payable they can transfer the unused portion to their spouses return. 
 
Medical expenses 
Did you know that most of a senior’s medical expenses can be claimed? It is best for the senior partner with the lower income that owes any 
tax to claim them. Since the pandemic, there are lots of seniors who have the travel bug. If a senior purchased medical insurance for a 
cruise or a trip it is considered a medical expense. Also, if a senior needs to travel to Edmonton or Calgary for a special medical treatment 
that isn’t available in Lethbridge, the senior can claim the cost of transportation, accommodation and meals. 
 

Caregiver Claim 
Do you have a parent that is dependent on you due to a mental or physical disability? You may be eligible to claim the Canadian caregiver 
amount. It is important to have a note from the doctor describing the condition. The Canada caregiver amount is $6,986 less net income  
higher than $16,405. The amount is reduced to zero if income is more than $23,391. 
 
Splitting the disability tax credit 
Do you have a parent that qualifies for the Disability Tax Credit? They may not have enough taxable income to take advantage of the credit.  
It is possible to transfer an unused amount to yourself. Your parent must rely on you for the necessities of life. 
 
Claim the cost of attendant care 
Do you have a senior living in a retirement home who qualifies for the Disability Tax Credit? They can claim costs relating to attendant care 
as a medical expense. To make this claim the retirement home needs to provide you with an invoice showing the amount paid for attendant 
care, housekeeping, laundry, transportation and meal preparation. Rent and food expenses are not covered.    
 
Tax situations can be complex and difficult. Come and talk to our tax specialists Sharon and Bev at Nord-Bridge Seniors Center. The CRA has 
more information on benefits, credits, and deductions for seniors. For more information go to Canada.ca/taxes-seniors or call   
1-800-959-8281. 
 
www.hrblock.ca 7 tips for seniors during tax time 

 

Charlene Kocken  BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator 

http://www.hrblock.ca
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network      
 

Let's take some time this February to express our gratitude 
for the caregivers who play a pivotal role in our lives! Whether 
they're family members or friends, their dedication is immeas-
urable. They offer companionship, support, and assistance to 
ensure your golden years are filled with dignity and comfort. 
 
Sadly, some may find themselves in situations where the indi-
viduals entrusted with their care become perpetrators of 
abuse. Abuse can manifest in various forms, including physi-
cal, emotional, financial, and neglect. As a community, it's 
crucial that we are aware of the signs and committed to taking 
action against any form of mistreatment. If you or someone 
you know is experiencing caregiver abuse, know that help is 
available. No one should endure mistreatment, and by        
addressing the issue head-on, we collectively work towards 
creating a safer environment for all. 

Conversely, caregivers themselves may also be vulnerable to 
abuse. The stress and challenges associated with caregiving 
can sometimes lead to situations where caregivers are mis-
treated by those they care for. It's crucial for caregivers to 
recognize the signs of abuse and seek support and assistance 
when needed. 

Encouraging open communication within caregiver relation-
ships is vital. By creating an environment where caregivers 
feel comfortable discussing their challenges, we can work 
together to find solutions and prevent the cycle of abuse.  
Additionally, providing resources and support for caregivers is 
essential in ensuring their well-being as they navigate the 
complexities of their role. 

As a community, let's commit to fostering an environment 
where conversations about caregiver abuse are met with   
empathy and understanding. Education plays a key role in  
preventing abuse, and attending presentations or support 
groups can be valuable resources for both older adults and 
their caregivers. 

By addressing the complex dynamics of caregiver relation-
ships, we work towards creating a community that supports 
the well-being of all its members. As always, you can contact 
me at 403-394-0306 or learn@lethnseniors.com to discuss 
any concerns you may have or arrange for a presentation on 
elder abuse. You can also reach out for resources pertaining 
to caregivers and caregiver burnout.  

Remember, seeking help is a sign of strength, and together, 
we can break the cycle of abuse and build a safer and more 
compassionate community for seniors and caregivers alike. 

I available the last Tuesday of each month 
for drop-in LEARN visits from 9:00am to 
12:00pm in the Nord-Bridge Board Room 
~Amy Cook 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  

mailto:learn@lethnseiors.com
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All Winter programs are in full swing! It was an interesting registration for in-person. We did hear feedback from our 
members regarding how long they were waiting to register for programs in person. We had only two people registering 
but we will make sure next registration there will be no less than four staff registering members for programs.  
 
Moving forward, we are excited to bring in a few new programs this winter including an Intro to French class by Louise 
Hamel, and a Technology Course with Al Peffers who is currently offering one-on-one help in the main corridor twice a 
month for any iPad or smart phone questions. We are also now offering a Genealogy Course on family history with 
Grant and Linda Harker as well as a few Brain Knowledge Afternoons with Building Brains Together. This is a University 
of Lethbridge Neuroscience program that created a research-based curriculum in Lethbridge to increase executive brain 
functioning in children, youth, and now seniors!  I am always so grateful for how many dedicated and knowledgeable 
instructors we have in the Lethbridge Community who are willing to partner with Nord-Bridge! 
 

Special events coming up include the Valentines Day Luncheon on Friday, February 9th at 11:30 am. As I am writing this, I am sure the tickets 
for this are almost sold out so get your tickets at the front reception desk of Nord-Bridge before they are gone! If you do happen to buy a 
ticket for this event please remember the following points: we are closing the dining room by 10:00 am this day to prepare for the set up of 
the luncheon. The diner will reopen to ticket holders at 11:00am at the entrance of the Dunford Diner and from there the guests will be shown 
to their table. This year the tables are all numbered so please respect where you have been placed as we have tried our best to accommodate 
as many people as possible. Anyone who did not receive a ticket for the sit-down luncheon is welcome to have a mini-lunch version for 
$10.00 in the back servery located in the Multi-Purpose hall from 11:00am-1:00pm while quantities last (cash only please!). 
 
Later on in the month, we will also be hosting a volunteer appreciation event for all Nord-Bridge volunteers on Thursday, February 22nd from 
2pm-3pm in the Dunford Diner. This is a come and go event where volunteers will be welcomed to socialize, have a snack, enjoy refresh-
ments and relax as we show our appreciation for all volunteers! If you have any questions on this, please contact myself at 403-329-3222 or 
stop by the front desk. 
 
One last note: we have added a new art class by Donna Gallant on Wednesdays, March 20- April 3rd at 1pm in the Craft Room of Nord-Bridge 
for $35.00 per person. For more information on this class please go to page 15 of the newsletter or give us a call at 403-329-3222. 
 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report  
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
 

For all our members and staff, February is a great time to express the love I have for you 
all. I am so blessed that you allow me to be part of your lives each day we are given    
together. I love to look out and see the smiles and hear the laughter and I’m grateful to 
feel this unexplainable energy as I walk through these halls. To witness the connections 
and love you all share with each other. To meet your families and friends that you eagerly 

bring in. To see the concern and care you give one another when things are tough or you experience 
loss. We are undoubtedly so fortunate to have this space that allows us to connect, share and grow together. We are 
all a part of this beautiful family in some way or another, so I appreciate you all and I thank you for being you,    
showing up and being present just the way you are.  

 
If you are interested in participating March 23rd, 2024 in the Nord-Bridge 2nd annual team walk in the  
Lethbridge Moon Light Run, please sign up online and give me your name to add to our team roster. 
We meet that night and walk the course representing Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre. See the poster on 
page 9 of the Newsletter for details! 

 
Thank you to Roy Duval for his continuous help setting up tables for multiple programs and being my right hand in 
taking Christmas trees down, loading them and helping moving them to storage. And thanks to Jack Sleightholm for 
his amazing vacuuming skills once the trees were out. 
 

Outreach - every 3rd Monday of the month. Everyone is welcome to attend the entertainment. There are door prizes 

and a snack provided. We take registration ahead of time no later than the prior Thursday (February 22) at 12:00pm, 
at the front desk ($3.00 cover charge). The February 26th entertainer is Maple Fusion. 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator / Outreach  (Mind - Body - Spirit) 

Upcoming Monthly Workshops: 
Please register at the front desk ($5.00 fee may apply) 

 

Shoulder Support - February 16, 1:15pm 55+ Gym 

Breath and Calming Workshop - CANCELLED 

Powering up for Golf - April 19, 1:15pm 55+ Gym 
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Roaming Retirees 
 
The month of January has flown by except for a few cold days. Even though we did not do any traveling 
this month, we still had fun and laughed our way through.  
 
Coming up on Friday, February 16th at 5:00 pm, Nord-Bridge will be holding an evening jam and dance. 
The cost of this is $5.00. Grab your sweetheart and come dance the night away.  
 
On Tuesday, March 12th the Roaming Retirees will be leaving winter behind for the day as we will be rock-
ing and rolling at the Beach Boys production put on by Jubilations Dinner 
Theatre in Calgary. See the poster below for more information! Reminder to 
those attending, the bus will be loading at 7:00am.  
 
With Spring approaching, just a reminder that these trips cannot take place 
unless we have a minimum of 38 people signed up.   
 
Thank you to all the volunteers, members and staff for making Nord-Bridge 
the GEM of the Northside! 

 

Erin Bates - Northsider 
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